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stated, the number of dwellings at the Knight's Hill location has been
reduced from 750 to 600. However, no evidence has been presented to justify
either number. South Wootton Parish Council has carried out and reported on
a traffic survey to measure the amount of traffic and the impact on congestion
along Grimston Road and the junctions leading on to it. Some of these
junctions are already over capacity (Langley Road) or at near capacity (Castle
Rising Road). The conclusion of the Traffic Report was that in order to
minimise the impact of additional traffic onto Grimston Road the number of
dwellings at Knight's Hill should be reduced to no more than 450.

E4.16

As well as a new access from the Knight's Hill development onto Grimston
Road, it is stated that a secondary access point would be required. There is
no indication as to where this wouid be. Another access onto Grimston Road
would make traffic congestion even worse.

E4.22

Instead of as stated, the overall density should be ‘no more’ than 16 dwellings
per hectare. In addition, the suggestion that there should be a higher density
to the north of the site, i.e. adjacent to the Grimston Road, is incompatible
with the existing individual properties along Grimston Road which have
substantial gardens and, therefore, are of lower density.

Thank you for allowing us the opportunity to comment on the potential
developments in South Wootton. We trust that they will be given serious

Yours Sincerely,




